Corrections to The Waste Bylaw, 2022

ISSUE

This report submits Bylaw No. 9869, *The Waste Amendment Bylaw, 2023* ("Bylaw") for City Council's consideration. The Bylaw makes minor corrections to ensure the rates for Additional Containers and Collections accurately reflect the rates that were previously approved by City Council.

RECOMMENDATION

That City Council consider Bylaw No. 9869, The Waste Amendment Bylaw, 2023.

BACKGROUND

On October 31, 2022, a new *Waste Bylaw, 2022* was passed. Due to an administrative error, rates for "Additional Containers and Collections", as set out in Schedule "E" of the new *Waste Bylaw, 2022*, were incorrectly transcribed, with the rates for the year 2020 rather than the rates for 2022 and onward included.

DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS

Customers were at all times charged the rates that were approved by City Council.

The difference between the rates approved by council and the incorrect rates is insignificant, totalling approximately \$65 dollars per month across all customers.

APPENDIX

Proposed Bylaw No. 9869, The Waste Amendment Bylaw, 2023.

Report Approval

Written by: Laura Thomson

Reviewed by: Cindy Yelland, City Solicitor

Admin Report - Corrections to The Waste Bylaw, 2022.docx